
Mike Dydo


2302 Babbitt Avenue

Orlando, FL  32833


May 18, 2009

Ann Cole, Commission Clerk

Office of Commission Clerk

Florida Public Service Commission

2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard

Tallahassee, FL 32399

And 

Martin S. Friedman, Esq.

Rose, Sundstrom & Bentley, LLP

2180 W. State Road 434

Suite 2118

Longwood, FL  32779

Dear Ms. Cole and Mr. Friedman:

Subject:  
Objections to Application for Transfer of Utility Assets and Water and Wastewater Certificates
Ref:  

Docket 090232
This attachment to electronic email filing is submitted to object to the subject application for two reasons:

1)      Documents filed and as observed at the following web address, http://www.psc.state.fl.us/dockets/cms/docketFilings2.aspx?docket=090232, see item 19:  “Seller has been unable to locate Water Certificate No. 404-Wand Wastewater Certificate No. 341-S, and would note that the Commission no longer issues actual Certificates for water and wastewater utilities.” indicate that certificates Nos. 404-W and 341-S do not exist.  The objection is that non-existent certificates are not valid for transfer or sale.  Some form of objective, verifiable certificates needs to be shown, or evidenced as valid certificates in the attachment or appendix.  

2)      The Buyer’s emergency contact phone number listed is 949-454-7104.  I called the emergency number this evening and it is an answering machine for Mr. Maurice Gallarda.  The alarm at the water plant is frequently  activated and several recent calls have been made to the Seller’s emergency telephone number, 497-869-1919,  in order to request emergency service due to the sounding of the alarm.  The current phone number is staffed by a person 24 hours per day 7 days per week.  An answering machine system is not a satisfactory method for notification and resolution of a water plant alarm.

Please file these objections immediately and prior to June 1, 2009.  

Thank you for considering the objections based on the grounds and particulars stated above.  

I look forward to hearing from you and should you need additional information or have questions about these objections, please contact me via email.

Sincerely,
s/ Mike Dydo 
